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DESCRIPTION  
 
Two-page letter from John Eaton, a U.S. Secretary of War, to Gen. Alexander Macomb concerning 
the President's determination to withdraw troops from Towson and Leavenworth and transfer them 
to Jessup(?) and Jefferson Barracks and to place four companies of infantry on the traders route 
from Missouri to Santa Fe and for them to hold themselves in readiness to furnish escorts to the 
traders as far as the Mexican line.  
 
1 box, .1 linear ft.  
 
BIOGRAPHICAL NOTE  
 
American lawyer and politician; served as U.S. Senator (1818-1829), U.S. Secretary of War (1829-
1831), governor of Florida (1834-1836), and U.S. minister to Spain (1836-1840). Alexander Macomb 
(1782-1841) was commanding general of the U.S. Army from 1828 to 1841.  
 
ACQUISITION  
 
W.J. Holliday donated this material.  
 
ACCESS  
 
Original restricted; a photocopy is available for patron use.  
 
COPYRIGHT  
 
Requests for permission to publish material from this collection should be addressed to the Arizona 
Historical Society -Tucson, Archives Department.  
 
PROCESSING  
 
Kim Frontz prepared this finding aid in November 2001.  


